BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS

MINUTES OF MEETING November 12, 2019
Members Present: Bob Bartini, Dave Forrest, Roger Scheurer, Pete Scolforo, Don Zukowski
Others Present: Al Zerbato, Mike Towler
Chairman Bartini called the meeting to order at 3:00 PM.
Abatements
An abatement was submitted for 90 Via Maria regarding a pool line replacement.  After reviewing the documentation submitted, the Board voted to approve a sewer only abatement for $314.00.  The adjustment will be put on the customer’s account.  Don Zukowski made the motion and Roger Scheurer seconded. All in favor.
Water Dept.

Meter update:  Al Zerbato let the Board know that the Water Department continues to work on meter/radio replacements.  Since the last meeting 15 radios/meters have been changed out.  There are approximately 78 left to complete.
Mike Towler let the Board know that fall flushing schedule continues.  Due to cold temps, they are waiting until next week to finish the routes.  There was some discussion regarding flushing during the day versus night.  Mike Towler stated that flushing at night causes less impact on customers, especially businesses.
Mike Towler updated the Board on the Town’s reservoirs.

Al Zerbato updated the Board that there was a meeting with Steve Mach regarding the water line down Main Street.  There is a plan for the project to go out to bid in one week, with the bid opening on December 19th, project start March 23rd and completion projected for May 22, 2020.  Chris Ketchen has stated that there will be a special Town Meeting on January 9th or 16th. The new line would run from Joe’s Diner to Carr Hardware.
Waste Water Dept

Al Zerbato let the Board know that he had forwarded sludge pit closure information to the company that is proposing battery storage behind the Waste Water plant.

Al Zerbato stated that there will be maintenance needed on the collection side of the Wastewater department to access more manholes after phase 1 &2.  Easements will need to be cleared.  Funding will need to be found for this next step.
Highway/Cemetery Dept
Al Zerbato updated the Board on the Maple Street project.  The project has been almost completed, with two small repairs required.  The cost to date is $290,000; bid was submitted at $317,000.
Al Zerbato updated the Board on the Church Street milling project.  Two areas were completed including 856 feet of roadway.  Final numbers are not in on this project, but will not exceed $30,000.

Al Zerbato let the Board know that he has reached out the LB Corp regarding the drainage issue at 50 Columbia St for further information.

Completion on the driveway of Dave & Donna Bruce on Tyringham Road has been done.  This was based on an agreement between the Town and resident.

An update was given regarding the open DPW positions.  Currently there is an opening for Winter Plowing – so far two applications have been submitted.  Also, there is an opening for Highway Supervisor.  Four in house applicants have applied. 
Tamarack Brook project has been completed.

An update on the temporary curb cut on the Zabian property at 170 Maple will be completed by LB Corp.

Al Zerbato let the Board know of an ongoing issue on Highfield Drive regarding a drainage issue from private property.  Further investigation is needed.

The Board discussed what paving projects should come next.  Dave Forrest suggested East Street from East Center to Maple and portions of West Road.

Other
Al Zerbato let the Board know that there is $245,575 in the 1% infrastructure tax account, with an additional $120,695 for FY 20. 

Dave Forrest inquired about the capacity fee fund balance.  Al Zerbato stated that for FY20 there is $11,000 on the water side and $21,000 on the sewer side.  Lynn Brown, Town Accountant reported that on a yearly basis the amounts go into the operating budgets.  Dave Forrest would like to see the amounts go in the enterprise accounts.

A question regarding capacity fees for Green Theory Cultivation was asked.  Al Zerbato stated that he has a call into them for further information on water/sewer usage and number of employees.

Al Zerbato let the Board know that LB Corp is doing repair work on the railroad tracks by Joe’s Diner.
Minutes

September 24, 2019 minutes approved:  Dave Forrest made the motion, Roger Scheurer seconded.  All in favor.
The next BPW meeting will be Tuesday November 26, 2019 @ 4:30 at the Airoldi Building.
The meeting adjourned at 4:25 PM   Bob Bartini made the motion, Don Zukowski seconded.  All in favor
. 

Respectfully submitted,

Shanon Albee

